
From: Rhatican, Tom M - DOT
To: Polzin, Cindy M - GOV
Cc: Hughes, Patrick - GOV
Subject: TPC letter -- announcing meeting
Date: Monday, November 17, 2014 5:42:09 PM
Attachments: TPC LETTER-1.pdf

Cindy….this is the letter that went out on September 15.  It lays out the recommended
projects for enumeration, and identifies other possible actions (all of which are non-
controversial and are merely clean-up measures). 

You may find it helpful as we assist with preparing board members for the meeting.      

 









From: Meier, Joan - DOT
To: Hughes, Patrick - GOV
Cc: Rhatican, Tom M - DOT
Subject: FW: TPC binder - electronic version
Date: Thursday, November 20, 2014 4:00:00 PM
Attachments: Nov 2014 TPC binder.pdf

Pat,
Per Tom's request attached is the electronic version of the TPC binder.

Joan Meier
Assistant to Tom Rhatican, Assistant Deputy Secretary
Office of the Secretary
Wisconsin Department of Transportation
(608) 264-8423

-----Original Message-----
From: Rhatican, Tom M - DOT
Sent: Thursday, November 20, 2014 3:27 PM
To: Meier, Joan - DOT
Subject: TPC binder - electronic version

Joan...will you please send Pat Hughes a copy of the TPC binder (on electrons)?  Thx.

Sent from my iPhone
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Chapter 1 

 

TPC 2014 MEETING 

• Agenda 
• Member Directory 
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Agenda 
Transportation Projects Commission Meeting 

December 1, 2014 
 

 

• Roll Call, Review of Minutes, and Opening Statements 

• Overview of Major Projects and TPC Responsibilities 
o Role of the Commission 
o Major Highway Environmental Study and Enumeration Process Timeline 

• Current Status of the Major Highway Development Program 
o Schedules for Currently Enumerated Projects  
o Summary of Projects Currently Under Study 
o Need to Enumerate Construction Projects 

 
• Projects Recommended for Enumeration 

o Project Summaries 
 

• Discussion & Motions 

• Enumerated Major Highway Projects with Minimal or No Construction Expenditures 
o Project List and Comments 

 
• Discussion & Motions 

• Adjourn 
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MEMBER  DIRECTORY 

November 2014 
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Wisconsin State Senate Members 

Senator Joseph Leibham 
Room 15 South 
State Capitol 
P.O. Box 7882 
Madison, WI 53707-7882 
(608) 266-2056 
 Sen.Leibham@legis.wisconsin.gov 
 
Senator Robert Cowles 
Room 118 South 
State Capitol 
P.O. Box 7882 
Madison, WI 53707-7882  
(608) 266-0484  
 Sen.Cowles@legis.wisconsin.gov 
 
Senator Timothy Cullen 
Room 108 South 
State Capitol 
P.O. Box 7882 
Madison, WI 53707-7882 
(608) 266-2253   
Sen.Cullen@legis.wisconsin.gov 
 
Senator Jerry Petrowski 
Room 123 South 
State Capitol 
P.O. Box 7882 
Madison, WI 53707-7882  
(608) 266-2502 

Sen.Petrowski@legis.wisconsin.gov 
 
Senator Tim Carpenter 
Room 109 South 
State Capitol 
P.O. Box 7882 
Madison, WI 53707-7882 
(608) 266-8535 
Sen.Carpenter@legis.wisconsin.gov 

 

 

 

 

Wisconsin State Assembly Members 

Representative John Spiros 
Room 17 North 
State Capitol 
P.O. Box 8953 
Madison, WI 53708  
(608) 266-1182 
 Rep.Spiros@legis.wisconsin.gov 
 
Representative Keith Ripp 
Room 223 North 
State Capitol 
P.O. Box 8953 
Madison, WI 53708  
(608) 266-3404 
 Rep.Ripp@legis.wisconsin.gov 
 
Representative Fred Clark 
Room 122 North 
State Capitol 
P.O. Box 8952 
Madison, WI 53708  
(608) 266-7746   
 Rep.Clark@legis.wisconsin.gov 
 
Representative Mike Endsley 
Room 219 North 
State Capitol 
P.O. Box 8953 
Madison, WI 53708 

(608) 266-0656 

 Rep.Endsley@legis.wisconsin.gov 
 
Representative Amy Sue Vruwink 
Room 112 North 
State Capitol 
P.O. Box 8953 
Madison, WI 53708  
(608) 266-8360 
Rep.Vruwink@legis.wisconsin.gov 

 

 

 

 

 
Wisconsin Citizen Members 

Jean Jacobson 
6119 Heg Park Road 
Wind Lake, WI 53185 
(262) 930-4778 
 Pjacobson1@wi.rr.com 
 
Barbara Fleisner LaMue 
2701 Larsen Road 
Green Bay, WI 54303 
(920) 676 - 1960 
 barb.lamue@wedc.org 
 
Michael Ryan 
5841 Woodland Drive 
Waunakee, WI 53597 
(608) 849-7614 
 mryan411@yahoo.com 
 
Nonvoting Member 

Mark Gottlieb, P.E., Secretary 
Room 120B Hill Farms 
4802 Sheboygan Avenue 
Madison, WI 53705 
(608) 266-1114 
Mark.Gottlieb@dot.wi.gov  

Governor Scott Walker 
Chairman 

Room 115 East State Capitol 
Madison, WI 53702 

(608) 266-1212 
govgeneral@wisconsin.gov 

TRANSPORTATION PROJECTS COMMISSION MEMBERS 
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Policy Issues 

Mark Gottlieb, P.E., Secretary 
Room 120B Hill Farms 
4802 Sheboygan Avenue 
Madison, WI 53705 
(608) 266-1114 
Mark.Gottlieb@dot.wi.gov 
 
Michael Berg, P.E., Deputy 
Secretary 
Room 120B Hill Farms 
4802 Sheboygan Avenue 
Madison, WI 53705 
(608) 266-1114 
Michael.Berg@dot.wi.gov 
 
Tom Rhatican, Assistant Deputy 
Secretary 
Room 120B Hill Farms 
4802 Sheboygan Avenue 
Madison, WI 53705 
(608) 266-1114 
Tom.Rhatican@dot.wi.gov  
 
Aileen Switzer, Administrator 
Division of Transportation 
Investment Management 
Room 901 Hill Farms 
4802 Sheboygan Avenue 
Madison, WI 53705 
(608) 266-5791                 
Aileen.Switzer@dot.wi.gov 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Project Information 

Joseph Nestler, P.E., Director 
Bureau of State Highway Programs 
Room 901 Hill Farms 
4802 Sheboygan Avenue 
Madison, WI 53705 
(608) 266-9495 
Joseph.Nestler@dot.wi.gov 
 
Kasey Deiss, Chief 
Program Development & Analysis   
Section 
Bureau of State Highway Programs 
Room 901 Hill Farms 
4802 Sheboygan Avenue   
Madison, WI 53705 
(608) 264-7263 
Kasey.Deiss@dot.wi.gov 
 
Kris Sommers, P.E.,  
Majors Program Manager  
Program Development & Analysis   
Section 
Bureau of State Highway Programs 
Room 901 Hill Farms 
4802 Sheboygan Avenue   
Madison, WI 53705 
(608) 266-3341 
Kristen.Sommers@dot.wi.gov 
 
Dawn Krahn, P.E.,  
Level of Service Engineer   
Program Development & Analysis 
Section 
Bureau of State Highway Programs 
Room 901 Hill Farms 
4802 Sheboygan Avenue   
Madison, WI 53705 
(608) 267-7715 
Dawn.Krahn@dot.wi.gov 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Budget Information 

Paul Hammer, Budget Director 
Office of Policy, Finance and 
Improvement 
Room 132B Hill Farms 
4802 Sheboygan Avenue   
Madison, WI 53705 
(608) 267-9618 
Paul.Hammer@dot.wi.gov 
 
Commission Secretary 
 
Jennifer Canchola 
Bureau of State Highway Programs 
Room 901 Hill Farms 
4802 Sheboygan Avenue   
Madison, WI 53705 
(608) 266-5408 
Jennifer.Canchola@dot.wi.gov 
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Chapter 2 

 

MEETING MINUTES 

• Minutes from 11/2/2011 Meeting 
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Governor Walker gave his opening remarks and stated that today’s meeting was to  
consider several projects ready for approval to begin the environmental study phase 
and one project ready for approval for construction.  
 
WisDOT Secretary Gottlieb commented on the misconception among some people and 
groups that Wisconsin is putting too strong of an emphasis on highway expansion when 
the Major projects make up only a small portion of all of the State Highway Program. 
Further, many costs associated with major projects are for rebuilding deteriorating 
infrastructure and improving safety, not capacity expansion. WisDOT spends twice as 
much on 3R projects to protect current assets. He then stated that the WisDOT 
recommends several projects for advancement to the environmental study phase.  
 
Dr. Mark Wolfgram, WisDOT Administrator of the Division of Transportation Investment 
Management, gave a status of current study projects and reviewed a map that showed 
recommended studies, approved study projects, enumerated projects, and recently 
completed projects. He described the process to identify potential projects that 
considers traffic congestion, economic and safety issues, including other factors. He 
discussed the differences in level of service for the highways and how WisDOT 
evaluates the top needs around the state and recommends projects to the commission 
for consideration. Because these studies can take a long time, it is important to begin 
studies well in advance.  
 
Wolfgram provided an overview of the 6 studies being recommended for approval. 
These studies include: 

Highway   Termini     County 
1. I-94   (70th Street to 25th Street)   Milwaukee  
2. USH 12   (USH 14 Easterly to CTH N)   Dane  
3. I 39/90    (Madison (USH 12) to WI Dells (USH 12)  Dane/Columbia/Sauk  
4. I-43    (Silver Spring Drive Northerly to STH 60)  Milwaukee/Ozaukee 
5. USH 51   (USH 12 Northerly to STH 19)   Dane 
6. I-94   (USH 12 Easterly to STH 65)   St. Croix  

 
Governor Walker asked if the members had questions about the studies and stated that 
a motion would follow the discussion. 
 
Representative Petrowski asked if fatalities were considered to recommend these 
studies. Wolfgram said yes, and indicated the more severe number of crashes that 
happen, the higher rating the roadway segment gets. Governor Walker stated that 
although these projects may be concentrated in southern Wisconsin, the entire state will 
get benefits from them.   
 
Senator Holperin expressed concern over funding for the maintenance and 
rehabilitation of local roads being decreased by 9%-15% and said he is reluctant to vote 
to advanced projects when we slight needs in local areas. Town road funding and 
transportation aids have all decreased over the years. He feels the Transportation 
Finance and Policy Commission should look at all funding for highways and not just 
construction. He hopes they have a recommendation of how to mix construction and 
maintenance financing.  
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Tom Carlsen stated that these roads have undergone rehabilitation, maintenance and 
resurfacing to patch together the pavement to last this long but they have come to the 
end of their useful life. He reiterated what Secretary Gottlieb said about these projects 
will be needed for the full replacement of the current pavement.  
 
Reprehensive Steinbrink concurred with Senator Holprien’s comments on road aids and 
commended WisDOT for how they work with the locals to provide these aids.  
 
Governor Walker pointed out that while the local concern is a good topic to discuss he 
said transportation has been a bi-partisan topic in the past and has seen how diversion 
of transportation monies in the last budget leads to problems such as the Zoo 
Interchange. He duly noted the local maintenance concerns. 
 
Senator Liebham asked Mark Wolfgram why he did not mention community support for 
the studies. Wolfgram said that unlike the enumeration process, the environmental 
study stage will address community issues as they work through alternatives for 
improvement.  When a project comes before the commission for enumeration  it has 
had the social, economic, and safety concerns associated with the project addressed 
through a process that involves significant public input.    
 
Governor Walker commended the DOT for its analysis of the projects, and proposed 
approval of the projects to begin environmental study. The motion was moved by 
Senator Lazich and seconded by Representative Farrow. The motion passed 13 – 0.   
 
Governor Walker asked WisDOT Secretary Gottlieb to discuss the approval of its 
recommendation for project  construction.  
 
Secretary Gottlieb discussed the statutory change that requires that project over $75 
million be constructed as a major project. He requested approval to construct the USH 
18/151 (Verona Road Interchange). Mark Wolfgram provided a brief description of the 
needs and estimated costs associated with the project.  
 
Governor Walker asked if the members had questions about the studies and stated that 
a motion would follow the discussion. 
 
Senator Hansen asked what the construction schedule was for the project and was told 
by Joe Nestler, Director of WisDOT – Bureau of State Highway Programs that stage 1 
would be FY 15 and Stage 2 would by FY 19.  If the TIGER grant application discussed 
was approved, it could advance stage 1 to FY 14.  Senator Lazich asked how long the 
pedestrian tunnel was and was told there are actually 2 halves to tunnel.  The first is 
approximately 100 feet long and the other is 160 feet long.  She expressed concern of 
safety for people in the tunnel. WisDOT had worked with the Madison and Fitchburg 
police in selecting the design for the tunnel. It was pointed out that the underground 
tunnel was half the cost of an overhead one. Studies have shown that people are more 
likely to use the underground type than above ground type.  
 
Representative Endsley asked what the timeline was for the studies; Wolfgram 
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answered 5-7 years. Representative Petrowski asked how accurate the estimate was 
and was told that WisDOT goes through an extensive risk analysis process to come up 
with this estimate number and feels comfortable with its amount.  
 
Governor Walker made a motion to approve the project, it was moved by 
Representative Petrowski and seconded by Senator Lazich. Motion passed 13 - 0.   
 
Governor Walker provided a brief recap of the meeting and future steps. He thanked the 
commission for its time.  Governor Walker motioned to adjourn the meeting, and the 
meeting was then adjourned.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Notes not official until the Commission approves at the next meeting. 
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Chapter 3 

 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

• TPC & WisDOT Roles in the Major Highway 
Program 

• Process to be a Major 
• Key Major Highway Program Statutes 
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